
February 11, 2021 
Jim Majewski  !
Township Planning and Zoning Director 
Lower Makefield Township 
1100 Edgewood Road 
Yardley, Pa. 19067 
 
Re: Gomez Minor Subdivision – 1442 Oxford Valley Road 
 Project #679 
 
Dear Mr. Majewski: 
 
The Lower Makefield Township Environmental Advisory Council (EAC) has completed its 
review of the Gomez Minor Subdivision at 1442 Oxford Valley Road.  

The site is 1.93 acres in size. Oxford Valley Road along the front of the property and Brock 
Creek in the rear. The property has an existing single family home on it near Oxford Valley 
Road. The project proposes subdividing the property into two lots. A new single family dwelling, 
driveway, and stormwater management facility (raingarden) will be constructed on the new flag 
lot (lot 2) at the back of the property. Natural resource protected land include Brock Creek, its 
watercourse buffer, and 0.65 acres of woodlands. 
Below are the EAC’s comments on the subdivision plan. 
 
1.! Protection of Stream Buffer 
 
Sheet 1 of 5 shows a 50 ft stream buffer due to Brock Creek across the north portion of lot 2. 
Located in the new house’s backyard, this buffer area is almost as large as the non-protected 
portion of the backyard. We are concerned that the future property owner will over time expand 
their backyard to incorporate the stream buffer (cut trees, convert portions to lawn, locate a 
storage shed, etc). Such activities are not allowed in buffers (see Comment #2 below) and will 
reduce the protections the stream buffer gives to Brock Creek.  
 
In order to maintained the buffer in its current natural state, we recommend a Conservation 
Easement be placed on this natural resource protected land. The Conservation Easement would 
give rights of enforcement to the Township. Some type of marker such as a split rail fence built 
on the edge of the stream buffer to remind the home owner of the restriction should also be 
considered. 
 
A similar solution was proposed for the Dogwood Drive Subdivision. The Homeowners 
Association would have placed a conservation easement on the woodlands resource protected 
land located in the backyards of the development’s five homes.  
 
2. Disturbance of Stream Buffer during Construction 
 
Zoning Code 200-51(B)(4)(d) states: Resource protection ratio for wetlands/watercourse 
buffers shall be 100%. No filling, grading, clearing or development is permitted. 
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Sheet 2 of 5 shows the limit of disturbance approaching within 20 - 25 ft of Brock Creek. Sheet 3 
of 5 shows the raingarden’s overflow pipe and an area of rip rap stones will be located on the 
edge of the disturbed area. This disturbance and development is within the stream’s watercourse 
buffer of 50 ft is not allowed per the above ordinance.  
 
3. Tree Removal 
 
Sheet 2 of 5 indicates that approximately 632 square ft of woodlands will be removed.  
 
a. The location of the woodlands being removed should be shown on the sheet as well as any 
isolated trees being cut down. 
 
b. The number of required replacement tree requirements should be calculated if the trees being 
removed are 10 inches or more in diameter. 

 
We would ask the applicant to respond to these comments on a point-by-point basis.  
The Project Leader for this evaluation is EAC Member Alan Dresser. Thank you for your 
attention to this matter. 

       Sincerely,     
       LMT EAC 
C:  LMT Supervisor Blundi 
      Andrew Pockl (RVE) 
 


